
We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 

WHIT FRIDAY 
 

 

COUNCIL SURVEY ON WRAP AROUND CARE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
As previously mentioned, Whit Friday is on 24 May this year.  Years 1 - 6 will enjoy taking part in this great community 
event and will be walking in the Whit Walk. 
 
In previous years a number of children have walked with other community groups and were brought in to get their 
mark for registration before being taken to meet their group.  This caused some confusion when parents had organised 
for other parents to take their child after registration and we had no knowledge of their permission.  To avoid this 
confusion and make things a little easier for parents, if your child is walking with another community group, please 
email us and let us know at admin@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk. Please detail who your child is walking with and 
who will be bringing your child back to school after the walks. If your child is walking with a group and you have 
emailed us to let us know, please do not bring your child into school for registration on that morning. We will mark 
your child in so their attendance is not affected. However, if your child does not return to school after the walk they 
will be marked as absent. If we don’t hear from you to say your child is walking with another organisation and your 
child is absent this morning, attendance will be followed up in the usual way. If your child is on school meals their meal 
will be ordered on this day as normal. 
 
We look forward to taking part in this traditional event, but please note that school will close on this day at 
1.30pm and all children will need picking up.   
 
 
 
 
 
The Council want to hear parent’s views on wraparound childcare for primary school pupils - i.e. both before school 
and after school childcare - as they need to make sure that there are enough wraparound places to meet the demand 
in the Tameside locality. 
 
They would be extremely grateful if you could complete this short survey before Friday, 3rd May, 2024. 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Tameside-WraparoundParentsSurvey 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We still have some Nursery and Reception places available for September. If your child was born between 
1.9.20 and 31.8.21, your child is eligible to start in nursery in September. We also have some Reception 
places available from September too, so please get in touch.   
 
We know a number of parents that work sometimes worry about childcare before and after school when 
their child starts Nursery/Reception, however, we are very fortunate to have Castletop and Skools Out on 
our doorstep who are more than happy to drop off or collect your child if the start and finishing times don’t 
quite work for you. 
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UNAUTHORISED USE OF WOODMEADOW COURT 

 

SCHOOL MEAL PRICE INCREASE 

 
If you would like to contact Skools Out or Castletop about what they can offer, please see their details below. 
 
Skools Out: 07960458246                                       Castle Top: 01457833322 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maintaining good relationships within our community is very important to us and we are asking that parents support 
us with this. Sadly, we have been approached to ask for our support to remind parents that Woodmeadow Court 
(road just above school off Mill Lane) is a private road and should not be used by parents/carers for parking etc. 
Woodmeadow Court is not a public right of way, it is privately owned and is not an adopted road.   
 
Please can we urge parents to respect the residents and support the school in maintaining good relationships with 
the community and not use this road. If you have other adults bringing or collecting your child from school, please 
could you pass this information on so that everyone knows. We understand that parking in and around school can be 
difficult, however, we hope that parents will support us with this matter. 
 
If you are unsure which road this is please see map below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please be aware that from Monday 22 April 2024 the price of a school meal will be £2.50 per day (£12.50 per week).  
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PARENTS’ QUESTIONNAIRE 

 

PE DAYS THIS HALF TERM 

 

THANK YOU MOSSLEY TRAIN STATION 
 

 
 
 
We would just like to say thank you to 
Mossley Train Station who kindly called us 
around 10.50am to tell us that a steam 
train was passing through Mossley 
between the times of 11.30am and 
11.40am today.   
 
Luckily the train track can be seen from 
our Year 5 and 6 classrooms so some of 
the children were able to get a quick 
glimpse of the train as it steamed through 
Mossley! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
We have sent a text asking if parents would kindly spend a few minutes completing a parents’ questionnaire as it will 
help us to improve the learning environment and enjoyment for your child. Please do so by clicking on the link below 
by the end of today. 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII5f4m10CHFpOiCwGmbT3cslUNUx
EOTA4MDNHM043R09RTlBZSDZPNzVHMC4u 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year Group PE days 
 

Reception Thursday 

Year 1 Monday and Friday 

Year 2 Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 3 Tuesday and Friday 

Year 4 Wednesday and swimming on 
Friday 

Year 5 Thursday and Friday 

Year 6 Thursday and Friday 

 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII5f4m10CHFpOiCwGmbT3cslUNUxEOTA4MDNHM043R09RTlBZSDZPNzVHMC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII5f4m10CHFpOiCwGmbT3cslUNUxEOTA4MDNHM043R09RTlBZSDZPNzVHMC4u
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ATTENDANCE INFORMATION PROVIDED BY THE LOCAL AUTHORITY 

 
 
 
 
 
Parents are welcome to attend the following assembly dates for the class assemblies. We anticipate they will last 
approximately 20 – 30 minutes. Year 6 will be performing in another show later on in the year rather than a class 
assembly. We will inform you of dates nearer the time. All assemblies will start at 9.05am. 
 

Year 2 26.6.24 

Year 1 8.5.24 

Reception 3.7.24 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Penalty Notices for Non-School Attendance 
 

Information Letter 
 
Section 444(1) of the Education Act 1996 empowers the local authority to issue Penalty Notices in cases of 
unauthorised absence from school. This means that when a pupil has unauthorised absence of 10 sessions (5 days) or 
more, in a 12 week period (where no acceptable reason has been given for the absence) or if their child persistently 
arrives late for school after the close of registration, their parents may receive a Penalty Notice of £120, which is 
reduced to £60 if paid within 21 days. The Penalty Notice will need to be paid in full before 28 days of the Notice being 
served. Failure to pay a Penalty Notice may result in prosecution (a separate Penalty Notice may be issued to each 
parent for each child). 
 
In law, an offence is committed if a parent fails to secure a child’s regular attendance at school. Tameside Education 
Welfare Service, in conjunction with schools and, where appropriate, Greater Manchester Police, will use these powers 
as an early deterrent to prevent patterns of unauthorised absence developing. 
 
Parents may also receive a Penalty Notice without a warning letter for the offence of failing to secure regular school 
attendance under the following circumstances: 
 

• Their child is stopped on a truancy sweep 

• Where the absence is recorded as an unauthorised leave of absence for a minimum of 10 sessions (5 school 
days) in a 12 week period  

 
The Education and Inspections Act 2006 also makes it an offence if a parent fails to ensure that their child is not in a 
public place during the first 5 days of a fixed term or permanent exclusion. Penalty Notices may be issued for such an 
offence. 
 
The issuing of a Penalty Notice is an alternative to issuing proceedings at court. As a proportionate response, the Local 
Authority is likely to give parents the opportunity to discharge their liability to criminal proceedings by way of a Penalty 
Notice on the first occasion.  
 
Once a parent has discharged liability by paying a Penalty Notice on at least one occasion and where there are further 
unauthorised absences, they may not be given the option of paying a further Penalty Notice, but may instead be 
summoned to appear before Tameside Magistrate’s Court to answer an offence under Section 444 of the Education 
Act 1996: failure to ensure regular attendance. Conviction of an offence under section 444(1) may result in a fine of 

CLASS ASSEMBLY DATES 
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DIARY DATES 

OTHER NEWS 

£1000. Under section 444(1A), convictions may result in a fine of £2,500, a community order, electronic tagging or a 
custodial sentence and a criminal conviction recorded. 
 
Parents and carers of pupils registered at this school are reminded that they hold legal responsibility for ensuring that 
their child attends school regularly and punctually.  
 
Milton St John’s School shares the Local Authority’s and Government’s determination to raise levels of pupil 
attendance and achievement in order to ensure the best possible start in life for our children.  
 
Support and guidance on attendance is always available from our school and if you have any specific queries in 
relation to this letter, please contact the school office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mon 13 May-Thurs 16 May 2024   Yr 6 SATs week 
Thurs 13 June 2024                           EYFS trip to Cannon Hall Farm 
Fri 14 June – Mon 17 June 2024     Yr 6 Kingswood Residential trip 
Wed 10 July 2024                              Yr 2 and Yr 3 trip to Blackpool 
Fri 19 July 2024                                  Yr 6 Leavers’ Party 
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